
 

1001 Louisiana Street Suite 1000 Houston, Texas 77002 

 
Oil Pipeline Filing 

Kinder Morgan Utopia LLC 
May 24, 2023 

Ms. Kimberly D. Bose, Secretary  
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission  
888 First Street NE 
Washington DC 20426 
 
Dear Secretary Bose, 
 
In accordance with the provisions of the Interstate Commerce Act and the rules and regulations of the 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (“FERC.”), Kinder Morgan Utopia LLC (“Utopia”) submits for filing 
the following tariff, to be effective July 1, 2023: 
 

 FERC Tariff No. 3.5.0, International Joint Volume Incentive Rate Tariff applying on the 
transportation of purity ethane, (cancels FERC Tariff No. 3.4.1). 

 
 FERC Tariff No. 7.1.0, International Joint Volume Incentive Rate Tariff applying on the purity 

ethane, (cancels FERC Tariff No. 7.0.0). 
 
Utopia’s International Joint Volume Incentive Rate Tariff has been adjusted in accordance with the 
applicable ceiling level. As shown in the Joint Rate Justification Table included in this filing, the sum of the 
local rates in FERC Tariff No. 2.5.0 and Kinder Morgan Utopia Ltd. CER No. 11, is greater than or equal to 
the international joint volume incentive rates. 
 
FERC Tariff No. 2.5.0, Local Tariff Applying Purity Ethane, has not been adjusted to reflect the change in 
the applicable ceiling level. However, included in this filing is a table showing the Tariff Schedule Changes 
which contains the information required by 18 CFR § 342.3(b), including the rate schedule to be changed, 
the proposed new rate, the prior rate, the prior ceiling level, and the applicable ceiling level effective 
July 1, 2023. 
 
I hereby certify that copies of this filing have been sent, on or before this date, by means of transmission 
agreed upon, to all subscribers on Utopia’s subscriber list. 
 
In accordance with 18 CFR § 343.3(a), Utopia hereby requests that any protest of the attached tariffs be 
emailed to the undersigned at tina_hardy@kindermorgan.com. 
 
If you have any questions regarding this filing, please contact me at (205) 325-3668. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ Tina S. Hardy  
Director - Regulatory 


